APPROVED MINUTES OF THE MAY 23, 2013 VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

The meeting of the Village Council of the Walden Woods Conservancy was called to order at 7:03 P.M. on May 23rd, 2012. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

OLD BUSINESS
The subject of old business began with a discussion of the tree work. It was noted that the work had still not been completed. The stump grinding at several locations remained to be scheduled. The subject of the repair of the stone walls was introduced. It was decided to put any further work on hold until the additional expense of the tree work was considered.

During the past month three walk-arounds were completed. 

NEW BUSINESS

Roadway Paving:  A motion was made by Io and seconded by Warren to approve the expense of $2,250.00 to be allocated to Control Sealing Company to repair the roads where needed. 

Sprinklers:  Mark from Hydropro reported that his estimate for the repair of the sprinkler system would be in the neighborhood of $2,800.00. A resident reported that a sprinkler on Ivy Lane is not functioning at all. Warren made a motion that Hydropro be awarded the contract not to exceed the amount of $3,000.00.

Shrubbery Damage: The amount of $1,034 was to be given to Russo to replace the shrubbery damaged by the October storm where needed. The poor condition of the plantings on Ivy Lane, Morning Glory and Hawthorne.were said to be especially critical. 

Boundaries: . Warren said that this had been a difficult problem ever since he had been a member of the Board . He said that there had been a stalemate for years. He hoped that it could be resolved soon.  Warren also stated that he would attempt to get the matter of the boundaries as it affected our council, in particular re the trees on the agenda for the next full meeting of the Board.

HOMEOWNER ISSUES

Resident Michele Kronick, 21 Ivy Lane, asked for a serious consideration of the tree limbs overhanging her home.  She said that she feared allowing her very young child to play in her courtyard because of the danger

The matter of the dangerous state of the walkway at 330 Mercer was noted by resident Gail Twarkins, saying that an elderly resident with limited mobility lived there and was in danger of falling. 
Susan said that she was very concerned about the quite minimal interest rate we are receiving on our invested reserve fund. She would take the matter up with Jeff.

There followed a discusson of various topics including landscaping, the layering of mulch by Russo and the advisability of having tree fertilization done by Evergreen.   Peter de Bishop volunteered to inspect the lampposts in the Village.

Jeff reported that no monies were available from FEMA to help defray the costs of our tree work.

It was decided to schedule the next meeting on June 20th, 2012. The meeting was adjourned on 8:28P.M.

Respectfully submitted, 

Io Mura, Secretary.  .  
